Minutes of the Finance Committee

January 23, 2006

Tour of Fire Department (6:30-7:00 p.m.)


In attendance: FinCom members Girard, Kenney, Meehan, Meunier, Nash and Rice. Also present and giving the tour: Fire Chief William Seymour, Jr.


Members were given a tour of the fire station and the Chief explained what the various vehicles were used for. He explained how each had a specific role in fighting a structural fire, and he stressed how important it was to replace Engine #4, which will become invaluable as the attack piece if there is more than one call at a time in town.

Regular FinCom Meeting 


Chair Meunier called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. once members returned to the Town Hall. Also present at this meeting were Linda Sanders (Town Administrator), Police Chief McLatchey, and Alan Pease (Planning Board).

Minutes of January 3, 2006 Meeting


Mr.Kenney made the motion to approve the minutes of the 1/3/06 FinCom meeting as written. This was seconded by Mr.Meehan and approved unanimously.

Police Department/Communications Department Report


Chief Steven McLatchey was present and he provided FinCom with a written breakdown of staffing and equipment for both the departments. 


In regards to the Police Department, Chief McLatchey reported that he is still trying to hire the 5th patrolman position. Since the pay increase voted in at Town meeting, the remaining officers are no longer talking about leaving the Ashby Police force to find other jobs. Chief McLatchey also explained that he does not like to depend on reserve officers to fill shifts too often. This is because reserve officers are often not suitable for being out on their own (and this is often the case when serving in Ashby).

The Chief went on to warn those concerned that if the barebones budget is passed for FY2007, then there will be a reduction in services and coverage. He will not be able to maintain 24x7 coverage as shifts are presently covered. He is not sure what changes would occur, but it might be something like going to some shifts being covered by "on-call" officers. 

The Communications Department is presently in pretty good shape. They are able to maintain 24x7 coverage with the present staff of 3 full-timers and a number of part-timers. He did state that the dispatchers' pay is lower than that for dispatchers in surrounding communities, but he did not foresee anyone leaving their jobs at any immediate point in time.

The Chief addressed several questions that had been asked by FinCom. As far as regionalizing the police force, he felt that it would not be a likely option for Ashby. He had looked into the possibility for the BOS, and he discovered that (1) it would not be a savings for the Town as far as personnel and (2) Ashby would lose local 911 coverage if it were to regionalize. He did think that regionalizing costs might come down somewhat in the future. When he was making inquiries, it was a new idea and neighboring towns were asking for top dollar for providing this service.

The Chief was asked if the Town owned any other building which might make a better Police station than the one presently used. He replied that he thought not. The current police station is not good, but it has been adapted enough to make it the best building in Town for police use. He thought that temporarily moving into any other building in Town would probably not be cost effective.

Lastly, the suggestion was made to use the temporary library space under the Town hall as a booking area/ holding cell. It would need some work but it might be able to be turned into a secure area. After listening to this suggestion, the Chief replied that he would be open to the possibility if it turned out to be cost effective and feasible.

Linda Sanders


Ms.Sanders began by going over the list of questions raised by FinCom at the January 3rd meeting. (See 1/8/06 e-mail, on file in FinCom office)


She presented the latest budget for FY2007, dated 1/17/06. It presented a balanced barebones budget (with a surplus of $58.59). The optimal budget projected a deficit of $503,501.87. Along with the barebones budget was a list of 26 budget items that could hopefully be restored if more money comes in as revenues. If the Governor's proposal for increased state aid comes through, the Town would receive an additional $134,345.00. This would start to restore some of the items, but not all.


Lastly, Ms.Sanders responded to a question e-mailed to her by Rebecca Walsh regarding the formula used to calculate the Levy Base. Ms.Sanders had paperwork to show how this number is reached. In short, the numbers on the working FY2007 budget are indeed the correct figures.

FinCom Mailbox


Included in the FinCom mailbox and now on file in the FinCom office are:

· Memo from Nancy Haines regarding the new mileage reimbursement rate for travel outside of Ashby (44.5 cents per mile)

· NMRSD Expenditure Report as of 1/4/06

· Town of Ashby Expense report as of 1/10/06

· January issue of The Beacon
· January issue of Northeast Municipal Forum
· Quarterly issue of the Municipal Advocate
The next  meetings for the Finance Committee are tentatively scheduled to be held on Monday, February 13, 2006 and Monday, February 27, 2006, at 7:00 p.m. in the Finance Committee room in the Lyman Building.

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

